

A weekly electronic newsletter published for the parish and friends of Christ Episcopal Church of Bowling Green, Kentucky

These are the Sunday Announcements

This Week at Christ Church

Sunday, June 14
The First Sunday of Pentecost
10:00 AM Church at Home – Ante-Communion Rite II
12:00 AM Virtual Coffee Hour https://zoom.us/j/546518689

Monday, June 15

Tuesday, June 16

12:00 PM Weekly submission deadline for *The Lancet*, the Sunday bulletin announcements, and the Electronic Bulletin Board (email to vonda@cecbg.com)

Wednesday, June 17

Thursday, June 18

Friday, June 19

*The church office is closed on Fridays.

Saturday, June 20

8:00 AM Brotherhood of St. Andrew Zoom meeting

*At Home services can be found at facebook.com/cecbg

TO VIEW THE ENTIRE CHURCH CALENDAR, please access our website, cecbg.com.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!

6/15 Russell Jefferson II	6/16 Elaine Vilines	6/17	Deb Stein
6/16 Belva Tucker	6/17 Barbara Keith	6/17	Ryder Travelsted
6/16 Kevin Brooks	6/17 Sharon Dyrsen	6/19	Miles Buchanon

Worship

CHURCH AT HOME continues through at least July 1st. You can access the service live at 10am on Sundays morning at facebook.com/cecbg or later on our Vimeo page vimeo.com/user91404132

CHILDREN'S CHURCH packets are available each week via email.

Learn and Grow

EDUCATION FOR MINISTY One of the most exciting and rewarding ministries at Christ Church is Education for Ministry (EFM). Exciting because it offers the opportunity to explore in depth one's faith and how that faith manifests itself in everyday life. Rewarding because one not only gains knowledge about Scripture but also the history of the Church and various theological perspectives.

However, one of the best benefits, if not THE best, is the relationship one develops with their fellow participants. A spirit of open discussion, confidentiality, and loving listening make the weekly sessions eagerly anticipated.

Christ Church has had a very strong EFM program for many years and is one of the few congregations offering both a morning and evening schedule, so everyone can take advantage.

The program is offered through the University of the South in Sewanee, TN, and is completed locally over four years. Years one and two focus on the Hebrew Scriptures and the New Testament respectively. The year three focus is on the history of the Church going back to its beginnings. Year four allows an examination of various theological ideas. Each of these topics also serves to lead the group into wide ranging and thought provoking discussions.

If you are looking for a way to both broaden and deepen your knowledge as well as develop deep and abiding friendships, EFM is just for you.

Registration for the Fall 2020 term is beginning. For more information, or to get your questions answered, please contact: Morning EFM: Bill Leonard (270)843-8333 or Ed Tivol (703)447-9742, Evening EFM: Karen Crabtree (270)779-4603 or Kathy Leonard (270)779-5595.

GREAT BIG BEAUTIFUL WORLD our 2020 Virtual Vacation Bible School program, launches on June 21st! This program invites children to see the ways God cares for the earth and challenges them to be part of caring for and preserving the created world. Children ages 3-12 are encouraged to register at https://www.cecbg.com/vvbs2020. Once each child in your household is registered, you will receive a packet of materials via snail mail + an email with a link to the videos beginning on June 21st. Don't miss the fun, register today! Fun for the whole family! For more info, contact Laura@cecbg.com. Please register by June 10.

ALL IN-PERSON CHRISTIAN FORMATION IS CANCELLED THROUGH AT LEAST JULY 1. Watch your email for further updates.

CONVERSATIONS WITH SCRIPTURE Sunday school class continues to meet on Sunday mornings from 9:15-9:45am via Zoom. The class will take prayer requests and are engaging in discussion of the gospel reading from that Sunday. Led by Ken Casey. Please email laura@cecbg.com for details on how to get connected.

Radiate

MEALS, Inc. will begin delivering meals again on Saturday, June 20. We will be preparing the meal at The Presbyterian Church rather than St. Joseph Church from now on. Christ Church is responsible for delivery, prep & pickup for Saturday, July 18. If you are willing to help in any way, contact Kathy Wise-Leonard at billkathyleonard@bellsouth.net or (270)779-5595.

CHURCHES UNITED IN CHRIST HELP MINISTRY is one of the oldest outreach ministries of Christ Church. In partnership with the three other downtown Christian churches, we attempt to assist families with their electric bill, emergency prescriptions, gasoline for an out of town doctor appointment, etc. For the past several months, the NEED has far exceeded our resources to help. In order to effectively sustain this ministry we need for members to step up with a pledge of \$10 or more per week. The Help Ministry at Christ Church currently distributes about \$1,000 per month to those in need using a voucher system. We only help an individual once every 12 months. Won't you please include a gift to the Help Ministry in your gifts to Christ Church! God Bless

Mary, Mary, Karen, Margie, Susan, and Elaine, Your HELP MINISTRY TEAM

WEDNESDAY COMMUNITY LUNCH is working to help the BRASS provide lunch and dinner to its clients and the wider community. During this time, while our Lunch ministry is on hiatus, donations can be made to help our volunteers make an impact for those who are hungry. Please contact Father Steve for more information.

HOTEL, INC. has seen a 174% increase in requests for food boxes from the Manna Mart. Street Medicine Teams are working to help our neighbor experiencing homelessness to follow CDC protocols for physical distancing and sanitation. The needs will only increase. Donations to HOTEL, INC. can help support their work as well as help them plan ahead for the ways in which layoffs across many industries will impact poverty and homelessness.

RESTROOM AND HANDWASHING STATION Christ Church is proud to partner with HOTEL, INC., Hope House, and the Warren County Office of Emergency Management to serve as one of five locations for a temporary restroom and handwashing station. Located in the alley between CEC and the Public Library, this station will allow our neighbors experiencing homelessness a place to use safe and sanitary restroom facilities as well as wash their hands.

BOWLING GREEN COVID-19 ACTION CENTER WKU Geography staff and students, the City of Bowling Green, Warren County government and the Warren County Sheriff's Office, with additional assistance provided as needed by BGCAN (Bowling Green Coalition of Active Neighborhoods) board members are helping residents and businesses come together to support those in need during the COVID-19 Pandemic. If you are a senior or high risk person in need of assistance or if you are a business or individual volunteer who wishes to be connected with someone in need, visit http://www.warrencountyky.gov/covid19.php to sign up today.

DISCRETIONARY FUNDS the clergy of Christ Church each have discretionary funds at their disposal for "pious and charitable uses." During these uncertain economic times, as many of us are seeing dramatic decreases in our household income, these funds are here to help. If you have a direct need, please don't hesitate to reach out to Father Steve, Mother Becca, or Deacon Kellie who may be able to offer some assistance.

ONLINE GIVING Make a secure contribution online to the current year operating fund and/or other funds. You can make your donations through the church website.

General Announcements

Parish Prayer List Parishioners of Christ Church

Ruth Anne Bell	Nick Heil	Melloney Simerly
Jimmy Bohannon	Barbara Hines	Frances Smith
Patricia Boyer-Wiseman	Virginia Howell	Teddi Taylor
Aldis Brunson	Barbara Keith	Carroll Travelsted
Claire Campbell	Doug Lawhorn	Belva Tucker
Carol Crowe-Carraco	Patrick McReynolds	*Andre Valk
Oakley Curry	Paula Morgan	Pat Waddington
Mary Dale	Jo Owsley	Johnnie Wilson
Dolores Dodd	John Petersen	

Parishioners of Christ Church teaching overseas

Boo Petersen, South Africa

Pat Frederick

Galen Olmsted, Venezuela

Parishioners of Christ Church in discernment for ordained ministry

Lindsey Ardrey Billy Adams, student at V. T. S. Ken Casey

Elaine Price

For our Cloister Community

Amos Chris Frank Michelle Red Ryan Andrew Earl Jeff Miguel Ricky Tim

Military serving overseas known by Christ Church parishioners

Lisa and Trevor Schaff, United States Navy

Our Peruvian brothers and sisters in the communities served by our Living Waters for the World water system

In Remembrance

Patty Reynolds, cousin of Karen Adams

Cora Jane Spiller

Janet Riedel

Laura McDonald, niece of Karen Towell

*Rachel Johnson-Lewis, aunt of Edward Smith

Family of Christ Church parishioners

Tyler Allen, nephew of Susan Cook Evelyn Bacia, cousin of Cheryl McFarland Jeremy Bennett, brother-in-law of Karen Crabtree LeeAnne Bliss, cousin of Amanda Derryberry Denita Brady, step-daughter of Bill Collins YaYa Briley, sister of Dolores Dodd Arnold Carter, father of Brittany Whitlow Ian Chastain, sister-in-law of Terrisa Taylor Nancy Cook, cousin of Sue Edwards

Bethaney Adams Curry, daughter of Karen Adams

Barbara Davis, cousin of Leonard Edwards Allen Dodd, husband of Delores Dodd

Don, brother of Terrisa Taylor

Carla Dubbelde, cousin of Miliska Knauft Kathy Durbin, niece of Karen Adams Jackie Estes, sister of Kathy Leonard

Sarah Moore Epperson, sister of Elizabeth Rhodes

Nancy Farley, mother of Fonda Hyong Agnes Hudson, mother of Vonda Garringer Doug Hunnewell, grandson of Maryanne Ringo Louise Larkin, sister of Suellen Carbin Wayne MacGregor, son of Maryanne Ringo Kim Marcum, niece of Carol Crowe Carraco

Jack & Fay Mason, uncle and aunt of Bruce Powell Adison May, great granddaughter of Sue Wilson

Laura McDonald, niece of Karen Towell Keith McAllister, father of Cary McAllister Phillip Morgan, nephew of Paula Morgan Nobuko Nakanishi, mother of Yuko Attaway John Newton, father of Andrea Petty Adrian Olmsted, son of Ken Casey Hannah Park, cousin of Karen Crabtree

Amanda Parrish-Block, daughter of Tillie Botwin Graydon Patton, great nephew of Marcia Eastin Bobbie Pedigo, father of Jenny Morehead Frank Poteet, son-in-law of Belva Tucker Ed Pulley, nephew of Carol Barry

Delaney & Sydney Schulten, granddaughters of Tim & Nancy Huston

Jon Sieber, son-in-law of Rick & Linda Mitchell Pam Siewers, step-mother of Fred Siewers Geri Smith, cousin of Lou Goidel Theresa Smith, sister of Paul Mysinger

Elizabeth Sothoron, daughter of Jeff & Mary Cash

Liz Stein, daughter of Ken Stein

Troy Tabor, great uncle of Roman Tabor Corinne Travis, relative of Teddi Taylor Coy Tucker, father of Belinda Palmer Andy Wagener, brother of Peggy McKillip

Abby Walker, sister-in-law of Dorian & Elaine Walker Aisley Warner, great-granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht Liliana Warner, granddaughter of Bonnie Schlicht

Rosa Wesche, mother of Miliska Knauft Brett N. West, relative of Teddi Taylor Hank W West, relative of Teddi Taylor Jay Wilson, son of Johnnie Wilson

Bob & Nita Williams, brother and sister-in-law of Betty Young

Jack Winters, father of Scarlett Winters Addie Zaker, niece of Jan Campbell

Others known by Christ Church parishioners

Sarah Ashford, requested by Don Goidel Jimmy Avers, requested by Karen Crabtree Kevin Bailey, requested by Ken Stein Pete Beckner, requested by Linda Mitchell Gunther Brock, requested by Maryanne Ringo Gail Brookman, requested by Shawn Rhodes Jared Carter, requested by Janet Flora Marc Charles, requested by Barbara Easton Chelsea, requested Don & Lou Goidel Jerry Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin Mary Louise Cherry, requested by Tillie Botwin

Tenzin Dolkar, requested by Ken Casey

Rick Druen, requested by Bill & Melinda Riedel

Josey Edwards, requested by Laura Goodwin Debbie Embry and family, requested by Laurie Joyce Elizabeth Fox, requested by Bill & George Anna McKenzie

Brenda Fry, requested by Mary Cash

Jean Gibbens, requested by Bill & George Anna McKenzie

Rosemary Glenn, requested by Gretchen Niva Chad Hamm, requested by Janet Grider Eileen Hepp, requested by Susan Cook

The Reverend Frank and Lynn Huber, requested by Hamp Moore

Nick James, requested by Paul & Betty Young Amelia Beth Jarboe, requested by LaJuana Wilcher Jeneen Johnson, requested by Barb Easton

Ashley Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick Lauren Kane, requested by Michelle Trawick Donna LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco Glenn LaFantasie, requested by Carol Carraco

Magdelena, requested by Laurie Joyce Bob Monteiro, requested by Terry Knauft Jeff Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin Pat Mouser, requested by Matilda Botwin Blake Nelson, requested by Billy Adams

John Warren Oakes, requested by Suzanne Hanratty Nadia Oglethorpe, requested by Bonnie Schlicht Walter Payne, requested by Xavier Conwell Glenn Perkinson, requested by Patsy Sloan Liz Preston, requested by Suellen Carbin Kathleen Rogers, requested by Mary Travelsted

Chuck and Traci Rzutkiewicz, requested by Jim & Mary Dale

Shelley Shoulders, requested by Carroll Smith

Amber Simerly

Eric Smith, requested by Jennifer Travelsted Teresa Stidham, requested by Andrea Petty Kathy Strong, requested by Bonnie Schlicht Naomi Sturt, requested by Maryanne Ringo Kathy Sullivan, requested by Maryanne Ringo

William, requested by Deb Stein

*Zam Lam Vung, requested by Laurie Joyce

*indicates new



Clergy & Staff

The Reverend Dr. Steven J. Pankey, Rector steve@cecbg.com cell 270-599-4575

The Very Reverend Rebecca Kello, Associate Rector becca@cecbg.com cell 270-421-3432

The Reverend Kellie Mysinger, Deacon kellie@cecbg.com

C. Kenneth Stein, Director of Music and Organist ken@cecbg.com

Laura Goodwin, Director of Christian Education laura@cecbg.com

Karen Crabtree, Director of Youth and Online Communications karen@cecbg.com

Vonda Garringer, Parish Administrator vonda@cecbg.com